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RECOMMENDATION MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Laura Buono, Town Administrator, Town of Hillsborough 
Michael P. Soucy, Clerk, Hillsborough County Board of Commissioners 
Michael Tardiff, Executive Director, Central New Hampshire Planning 
Commission  
Members Council on Resources and Development (CORD) 

 
FROM: Brendan McDowell, Principal Planner, Staff to CORD 
 Office of Planning and Development  
 
DATE: December 16, 2024 
 
Reference: SLR 2024-006  

The Department of Military Affairs and Veteran Services (DMAVS) proposes to 
dispose by sale to the Town of Hillsborough of a perpetual highway drainage 
infrastructure easement over a small area of land abutting the West Main Street 
(NH RT 9 and 202) right of way. The Town has proposed a sidewalk construction 
project along the south side of West Main Street, including along the roadway 
frontage of the DMAVS property at 140 West Main Street. 
 

 
On December 12, 2024, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to 
recommend approval of the above referenced Surplus Land Review application SLR 2024-
006.   
 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Taylor Caswell, Chair of CORD and Commissioner NH Department of Business 

and Economic Affairs 

Pamela Ellis, Staff to Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization 

Committee 


